
 
 

CURRENT REPORT 18 / 2024 

4 October 2024 

Legal basis: Art. 56.1.2 of the Public Offering Act – Current and Periodic Reports. 

Subject: Correction of Interim Report for H1 2024.  

Content:  
 
Acting pursuant to § 15.4 of the Regulation of the Minister of Finance of 29 March 
2018 on current and periodic reports published by the issuers of securities and the 
conditions for recognizing information required under the law of a non-member state 
as equivalent, the Management Board of ZUE S.A. with registered office in Cracow 
(the “Company,” ZUE) inform about the correction of the interim report for the first 
half of 2024 published on 21 August 2024. 
 
The correction consists in attaching the review report prepared by an audit firm 
which relates fully to both the condensed separate and consolidated financial 
statements of ZUE for the first half of 2024. The amendment to the report was made 
due to inconsistencies in the definitions originally used in the review report. 
 
The term “interim condensed consolidated financial statements” was used instead of 
“interim condensed financial statements” in the “Introduction,” “Scope of Review” and 
“Conclusion” sections. 
 
According to the definition contained in the “Introduction” section, the term “interim 
condensed financial statements” includes the interim condensed consolidated 
financial statements of ZUE Capital Group with ZUE S.A. as the parent company and 
the interim condensed separate financial statements of ZUE S.A. 
 
The Company also encloses the complete corrected auditor’s review report and 
further clarifies that the abovementioned addition does not alter or impact the 
financial information provided by the Company on 21 August 2024. 
 
In addition, on the publication date of this current report, the Company will re-publish 
the half-yearly report for the first half of 2024 in the ESPI system. The report will 
contain the auditor’s review report relating fully to the condensed separate financial 
statements for the first half of 2024 and the condensed consolidated financial 
statements for the first half of 2024.  
 
 


